## **Hi Everyone**

July, and the first 14 days were sweltering. As someone once said, "I tan, I fan, I nap when I can"!

But as I write, it's trying to rain. Relief!!

Last month we met Roger Browne who gave us a fascinating insight into the life and Works of Scott Joplin. Great stories and masterful playing made this a real treat!

This month, Monday 21<sup>st</sup>, we will be visited once again by the Humphries, who this time will be reminding us of those seemingly ubiquitous pre fabs, "Those damn Tin Cans".

Refreshments will be provided by Lunch Club 1 and Walking groups.

A few brief announcements for you:-

We are invited to visit Roman Mancetter, a walk, a talk and an exhibition, from the Church.

Castle Brom U3A are running a trip to Bilston Market and Wolverhampton Art Gallery, 18<sup>th</sup> July, contact Bob Brueton, 07788923361

Peak District U3A are running a Family History Day on ^ September. Let me know if you are interested.

A department of Oxford University are conducting research into the effects of being in care or fostering etc as a child and wish to speak to anyone affected. I have the details.

As Chair, I attend several meetings, receive much information from the Third Age Trust, nationally, regionally and local. Much of this is to do with the running of the Trust and its interaction with individual U3A's. If you would like to have access to any of this, please let me know and I will disseminate accordingly!

Finally, I hope to see you on the 21st

Peter